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Motion Memorandum 

SUBJECT: Lot #5b Electric Vehicle Charging Stations Installation 

– Design Standard Change 

TO: Mayor and Members of Council 

FROM: Councillor Lisa Kearns, Ward 2 

Date to Committee: May 13, 2024 

Date to Council:  May 21, 2024 

Motion for Council to Consider: 

Direct staff to install a level 3 EV charging station utilizing a parking spot design that 

results in no net loss of total parking spots in Lot #5B, located at 391 Brant Street. 

Reason: 

To maximize the current parking supply in Lot #5b where there will be no loss of parking 

stalls, recognizing that the changes in design will result in additional construction costs, 

estimated to be $10,000 - $15,000. This addresses the Councillor’s request to maintain 

as much parking supply as possible in Lot #5b.  

Outcome Sought: 

Adoption of a standard parking design for the installation of the Lot #5b Level 3 electric 

vehicle charging station, resulting in no loss of parking stalls. 

Funding Source: 

The downtown parking reserve fund has been confirmed as the funding source for the 

additional costs cited. 

Vision to Focus Alignment: 

☐ Increase economic prosperity and community responsive city growth 

☐ Improve integrated city mobility 

☐ Support sustainable infrastructure and a resilient environment 

☐ Building more citizen engagement, community health and culture 
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☐ Deliver customer centric services with a focus on efficiency and technology 

 transformation 

Share with Senior Staff  

 

Approved as per form by the City Clerk,  

Reviewed by the City Manager - In accordance with the Code of Good Governance, 

Council-Staff Relations Policy and an assessment of the internal capacity within the City 

to complete the work based on a specific target date (quarter/year). 

Comments: 

City Clerk:  Approved as per Form  

City Manager:  Approved 
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